Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of meeting held  on Monday 7thth January 2013 at 7.00 pm at Dorridge surgery

1.   Members Present.

J. Lanfermeijer, I Black, A. Carey,  G Waight, D Eckley, Y Brodie, W Lanfermeijer, M Nicholson,V Tabb, A Fox,  

2.     Apologies

 L Clements

3.   Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all members and were taken as read

4.   Matters arising

Round Table have sent contributions towards the costs of both the defibrillator and Striders and Strollers. 

Amanda reported that the new defibrillator should be delivered to the surgery in the next few weeks.

5.   Correspondence

No Correspondence had been received

6. Chairman's report

Jenny had attended a meeting launching an initiative called 'Just ask the doctor'. Leaflets and post it notes had been designed to encourage patients to come prepared to their appointments with their GPs and to be ready to ask them questions.

7.  Treasurer's report

The treasurer circulated copies of his report which showed that the PPG account had a balance of £3114.85,  which includes £298 received from Round Table for the defibrillator and  £200 received from Round Table for Striders and Strollers.  (William has clarified these figures after the meeting)

    8. Surgery report

· Sainsburys update

Amanda has had a meeting with the Sainsburys architect. No plans have been signed off and there is no date for the building work to start.  Work on the surgery will not begin till 6months into the build as the car parking area  has to be erected first

· Staffing

Amanda reported that there should be no more staffing changes

· Patient survey

Amanda suggested that PPG members should get to the surgery 10 minutes before they were due to start handing out the surveys and she would explain what needed doing.  

She is using the same questions as last year so that the results can be compared.  Maz and Louise will help her to analyse the findings  and she will send the results out to all the PPG members so that they will be able to discuss them at the next meeting on 5th March.

9.   Striders and Strollers/First Aid

Anne reported that thanks to the donation from Round Table she had paid the rent on the hall.

She has booked Bentley Heath Community Centre for a First Aid course on 26th January , 10.00 am – 4.00 pm.  Posters have been put up in local halls and Arden school and there will be an ad in the local paper.

10   Extend and Tai Chi

The instructor, Rama,  has just told Jenny that she will be on holiday for the  next 2 months and could possibly be away till the end of March.  Becky has found another leader for the Extend classes but the Tai Chi may have to be cancelled till Rama comes back.

11.   AOB

· Ian suggested that there should be information about the work of the PPG and  a short profile of each of the members in the next newsletter.  A group photo will be taken at the next PPG meeting and members will be asked to provide a few sentences about themselves and their experiences.  Ian is willing to help produce these.

12.    Date of next meeting

The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday 5th March at 7.00pm at the surgery.  The main purpose of this will be to discuss the results of the survey and consider any improvements  that could be made.
